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Steep Rock Association, Inc. 

P.O. Box 279 Washington Depot, Connecticut 06794 

Phone: (860) 868-9131 .www.steeprockassoc.org 

 

 

July 20, 2021 

 

 

Matthew Horvath 

LaGuardia Design Group 

P.O. Box 268 

Water Mill, NY 11976 

 

Dear Mr. Horvath, 

 

Please accept this letter in response to the most recent materials provided to us, which detail the 

proposed work on property located at 36 Hinkle Road in Washington, CT. 

 

Steep Rock Association (SRA) holds a 21.67- and 15-acre conservation easement on a portion of the 

property. We have considered the request as shown and annotated on the revised master site plan 

dated June 30, 2021, and the forest management plan dated July 6, 2021. From these plans and our site 

visit on June 24, 2021, we understand that the project entails the construction of a 12’ wide gravel 

driveway with associated clearing, installation of a hiking trail, forest thinning and invasive species 

control, native species planting and the creation of pollinator meadow, and agricultural improvements 

including the siting of a storage and maintenance barn on the encumbered property. 

 

It is our opinion that the proposed master plan constitutes reserved rights of the landowner and does 

not violate the terms of the easement. SRA approves the forest management plan and commencement 

of project planning. SRA requires that any change to the plan be promptly communicated to us and 

requests advanced notice of implementation for each project component described above. SRA also 

requests permit applications for regulated activities be provided for our review and reserves the right to 

object should the application not be consistent with the reserved rights within the Conservation 

Restriction.  

 

Thank you for working closely with SRA throughout the plan development process. We look forward to 

seeing the property’s conservation value enhanced as a result of your work. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Brian E. Hagenbuch, Ph.D. 

Executive Director 

 

cc: Chris Laguardia 

Jodi Schwartz 

 Rory Larson 


